EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 2/12/08 at Ken Sigman’s Home
Attending:




Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Brad Roberts

Mark Shaw

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth

Robert Vanhoy
1. OPENING…Ken opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:05pm.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 1/12/08, Board…prepared by Ken and previously distributed…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Joe, these minutes were approved as presented.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007 through January 2008, noting an ending balance of $16,022.23 as of January 31, 2008.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Hank, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.  Joe mentioned sending an application for new construction and some information on restrictions to Buddy Oas who is planning on building on his lot numbers 16 and 17.  He was also provided with Brad and Hank’s names and telephone numbers.    
5. WEBSITE…The issue of naming a replacement web-master was discussed.  Ron has obtained some information from Evelyn Davis on supporting the site, had done a little maintenance, and passed out some information on “hits” and activity.  It was generally agreed that we would “limp along” until we could find a more permanent web-master.  This issue will be covered in the President’s Letter sent to the membership and covered at our April Annual Meeting.  Ron agreed to follow-up to determine if emails to our web site can be automatically forwarded to email addresses to ensure a more prompt response.  Brad provided an email address to forward to if necessary.
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Surfacing the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… Ken reported that he was unable to track down the earlier bidder.  He has contacted L&L to obtain a bid and expects the information shortly.  This contractor has a good reputation and we would expect to receive quality work.
· High Speed Internet…There was some discussion concerning the efforts undertaken to get Verizon to install DSL service into our neighborhood.  Ken reported contacting esa technologies, whose president, Donny McCoy, had committed to evaluate the possibility of providing the service to our area.  We expect to get some further information within a few weeks.
· Wind Sock Pole for the Pavilion…Ken met with Leon Murphy who took some measurements at the Blue Bird wind sock pole to provide us a bid to construct and install a similar pole at the pavilion.  It was further reported that the wind sock at the Blue Bird site was missing along with some of the structure that attaches it to the pole.  It was agreed that those who could, would meet at the Blue Bird Helicopter Pad at 8:30 this Saturday to lower the pole, measure it, and evaluate the damage. 
· Dump Pile…A recent email from Bill McGinnis reported that he had not received a recent update from the county environmental person on any progress with Ben Jarvis concerning the cleanup of this area…he committed to follow-up and get a status report.
· New Member Recruitment…It was reported that Scott Harris had been contacted and would be interested in serving on the board again.  Also, Steve Hall would consider a term on the board, and his wife would consider serving as treasurer, if needed.  In addition, Joe reported talking to Greg Lassen about serving on the board and he seemed to have some interest…Joe will invite him to next month’s board meeting.
· Roof on Gym Set at the Pavilion…needs to be replaced at an estimated cost of some $50.  This is a fairly small project, but needs to be done.
· Transcribing Current ESE Restrictions to Computer Documents…Ken reported that his wife, Pam, had talked to someone where she works who may be able to assist with this project for a fee.  Rob mentioned the possibility of using some software that could scan and store these documents in a PDF or word format.  We do not have any information on Units 1-5, but it appears that Ron has the most complete files.  Rob, Ron, and Ken will organize the information that we have and determine if scanning is viable.
· Dockmaster…no update on this matter.  After some discussion, it was generally agreed that no further action was necessary on this issue.
· Vandalism Card…we have received no response to this mailing.
· Dues on Lots 1-250…Ron distributed a document concerning this matter.  The payment of dues by these property owners was somewhat defined in the “EAST SHORE ESTATES RESTRICTIONS, EXHIBIT A, dated January 1993” and stated that “ Lots 1-250 may elect to become members of East Shore Estates Property Owners Association (required on lots sold after 1987).”  A current analysis indicates that there are 92 of these type “O” property owners (41% of the total).  Some 47 of these have not paid…$8,025 due…51% of type O and 21% of total property owners.  Of the 47 who have not paid, 41 have changed ownership since 1987.  There was considerable discussion of this issue.  One potential solution discussed involved updating our restrictions to clarify this matter and provide that going forward, as any of the lots in question were sold, they would then be required to become dues paying members.  One real problem with this solution involves the requirement that 80% of the property owners agree to any change in the restrictions.  It was generally agreed that we would get with Ben Jarvis and try to get some clarification of the intent involved in the restrictions quoted above and place this issue on our agenda for next month’s board meeting. 
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· 2008 Annual Meeting…Will be held 4/27/08, at 2:00 pm.  We should plan to get our mass mailing out by 3/31/08, which includes the President’s Letter, Agenda, and a Roster.  In order to make the 3/31/08 mailing date, we should have the information available by 3/24/08.  In addition, we need to get our signs updated and obtain new keys.  Also, we will need to obtain Porta-Potties and do ballots and vote tally sheets.  Refreshments were discussed and Mark agreed to obtain them.

· New Board Member…After some discussion, Rob Vanhoy agreed to join our board and to replace Byron Davis and serve out his remaining term until April 2009.   
         8.  ADJORNMENT…Upon motion by Hank, seconded by Ron, we agreed to adjourn around 9:00pm.

         9.  NEXT MEETING… Tuesday, March 11, 2008, 7:00 pm.
